TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 19th April 2015 at 2.30pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES

Jill Whitechurch (Newquay) Brian Battye (Newquay), Sally MacCabe  (St Ives), Doris Lindemann (St Ives), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Eric Fincher (Torpoint), Erica Brown (Truro-Boppard) , Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth), Fred Smee (Lostwithiel), Ann Smee (Lostwithiel), Jean Clark (Bodmin French)
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Ebby Anstey (Restormel),
 Andrew Boaden  (Saltash), Beatrice Kerno (St Stithians & Porthleven/Sithney), Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix), Barry Anthony (Truro-Morlaix), Alan Ransom (Truro Boppard), Jeff Nicholas (Camborne)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
Minutes of the January 2015 meeting were accepted as a true record: Proposed by June Thomas (Bodmin French), Seconded by Andrew Boaden  (Saltash). Passed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISING

Rick had produced a suggested tri-fold to hand to existing associations and this would be discussed under Item 7. 
4. CORRESPONDENCE
No external correspondence, other than regular internal emails.
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The twinning season is now hotting up so associations are either busy in twinning trips or in making money to cover the costs of the next twinning events. Sue wished all associations well with their preparations and twinning activities.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT

Community A/C @ HSBC

Balance carried forward 14th March                       £2042.58

 

Lottery whole proceeds amount                              £1494.00

prizes, printing and postage                                    £  397.93
Fred reported to the meeting as follows:-
 

Thanks to Janet Fincher and Ebby Anstey for witnessing this lottery account to Cornwall Council.

100% of ticket sales income was returned to the local associations.
 

Since the next general meeting is scheduled for 13th September, by which time the arrangements for the AGM in November should be in place, I wish to advise the following to today's meeting:-

 

The overall costing for Victoria Inn at Roche, or Westbury Hotel at Bodmin will be very similar (within £25.00), when taking account of facilities, morning teas and coffee etc.

 

The cost to delegates can be maintained at £ 14.50 per head, taking the carvery option.

 

However, the extravagant price for last year's after-conference speaker cannot be maintained. In previous years this was £25.- £30, last year this went to £75.00.

 

Since the annual income of TCC is the affiliation fees at £480.00, this is too high for our budget.

 

The Bursary has always been funded out of TCC savings. This worthy cause must continue. As retiring treasurer, I recommend that the income in Lottery in 2016 should go into topping up TCC savings.

 

Apologies once again for not attending today’s meeting

 

Fred Smee

The situation at the venue had meant that timings had gone slightly awry. It was felt that David Chapman was an accomplished speaker who should be invited again at some time in the future when he might hopefully deliver a presentation to his true potential.

It was suggested that over a number of years the outgoings have always levelled themselves out.

Sue recommended that the meeting should take on board the treasurer’s comments, but that it was important that any speaker should be one of quality, whom delegates would want to listen to.

If any further monies were to be needed to underwrite speakers at the AGM, Sue suggested that a 50/50 split should perhaps be re-established. Full discussion took place on the benefits of an annual or a biennial lottery or perhaps even a 300 club be considered. As there would be a new incumbent of the treasurer’s position, it was agreed that any future development should await the new post-holder’s thoughts on the matter. Proposed by Ebby Anstey (Restormel); seconded by Beatrice Kerno (St Stithians & Porthleven/Sithney).  Passed unanimously.
7. PUBLICITY LEAFLET
The leaflet was well accepted, but it was felt that the target group was definitely those associations who were not affiliated to the TCC. Cost effectiveness was the major problem.
Ebby suggested that the bursary be highlighted and that a colour printed be posted along with a covering letter. Barrie suggested that the cheapness of the email system might be considered.
Proposed by Andrew Boaden (Saltash) and seconded by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) that a colour version be produced and passed on to Beatrice for her to distribute and then be recompensed. Passed unanimously.
8. BOULES

Beatrice circulated information on this year’s Boules Competition which has now been relocated to Boscawen Park in Truro. People should be encouraged to bring a picnic.
Truro will ensure that the piste is playable! Beatrice will bring 9 bottles of wine for prizes!
9. BURSARY
Sue urged associations to look for suitable candidates.
10. AOB – AGM

Beatrice had been researching possibilities for the AGM.
1) Westbury Hotel  BODMIN  
normally £90 for room hire  ( will waive  for our group)

= one large area divided by removable screen curtains/blinds ( & projection equipment tbc)

normally 

£21 for 2 course
 
£23 for 3 course

Agreed potentially 
£19 (reduced choice menu)

Coffee at 10am     
  £1.50 per cup
Coffee after lunch    £1.00 to each £19 meal

2) Victoria Inn   ROCHE
No room hire cost....but suggested use conservatory for ALL...

seated behind tables at 10am for meeting. Get up & collect carvery (after being served starter, if required)

return to same tables as for meeting........no need to vacate room to prepare tables. Speaker to begin after lunch cleared (over coffee). Curtains/blinds in situ in conservatory. 

 A 3 COURSE MEAL AS 2014 POSSIBLE …….

but slow service was a criticism last time, so Beatrice enquired re Carvery (see above )
£8.50 basic self-serve carvery ...Starters & Desserts can be served to the table (2 courses = £12.50,  3 courses =£15 ).

Coffee on arrival & after meal   (forgot to get price, but think it was £1.50 - again tbc)

3)  Griggs Farm Restaurant STICKER    (just off main road to St Austell from Grampound)

normally £60 room hire, if not eating in same room (negotiable cost, if any)

 

Very impressive wide choice menu...(Roast meal approx £9.00 )

3 course meal from menu could run up expensive. I suggested a set 3 courses ...simple roast, after a soup or ? .+ fruit salad /hot dessert    =    a  limited choice with costing of £15 tbc.

Coffee on arrival & after meal at £1.50 per cup     
POSSIBLE TOTAL = £18  tbc  

BUT   ROOM HIRE TO BE DECIDED (maybe numbers will count). If eating in same room, maybe a bit squashed, but we could have a reserved area of their spacious restaurant on condition we eat at 12 noon & return to hired room at 1pm, as their Sunday lunch trade is mainly from 1pm -3pm 

Curtains/blinds at windows = OK for film/projection BUT need to bring such equipment if required.

4)  Lake View country Club  LANIVET /BODMIN awaiting reply.

The meeting agreed that the AGM would be held at The Westbury, with tea/coffee on arrival; a two-course was deemed to be ample. Beatrice would follow up with the management at the hotel. Proposed: Ebby Anstey (Restormel) and seconded by Barrie Anthony (Truro-Morlaix). Unanimously agreed.
Delegates were asked to follow up any ideas and get back to Rick with suggestions.

Beatrice would pursue the Cornish Stairways Man, Penryn

Camborne were looking into a new link with Baesweiler in Nordrhein-Westfalen

Apparently La Roche Bernard are taking up links with Padstow.

11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Next meeting would be on 13th September at the usual venue:-

St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane, off Fore Street, Lostwithiel PL22 0EQ
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